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Minford Elementary-Middle School News





       September, 2004





Story Time with Second Grade


Second grade students enjoy reading books to first graders and kindergarten students. They will be visiting classrooms and sharing their LOVE for reading!





New Teachers


	We have three new teachers at Minford Elementary- Middle School this year.  We wish to welcome:  Mrs. Kim Evans, Third grade teacher, Mrs. Ashley Porter, Kindergarten teacher and Mrs. Lori Rolfe, Academically Advanced Teacher.  


Welcome to Minford!





Coming Events





•September 8, PTO fundraiser ends  





•September 13, Interim Reports





•September 13, 6:00 pm, Title I parent informational meeting, Middle School cafeteria





•September 15, COSI on Wheels,  grades 5-8





•September 16, COSI on Wheels, grades K-4


 


•September 29, Education Forum, 7:00-9:00 p.m. Minford High School





•October 4-8, Third Grade Ohio Reading Achievement Test 
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Meet Minford’s River Days Candidate


Alicia Dayton is this year’s candidate for River Days.  This year's theme is "Throughout the Decades",    Alicia has chosen "Sesame Street" for her 1970’s themed float.   


The annual River Days parade will be held at 11:00 a.m. on Saturday, September 4 in Portsmouth.  The pageant is at the Vern Riffe Center for the Arts at 7:00 on Saturday evening.  For information on tickets for the pageant, please contact Mrs. Elaine Dayton, at edayton@minford.k12.oh.us.
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Volunteers Needed


We are in search of volunteers to assist in the classrooms, help with the Accelerated Reader Store, tutor students in reading/math, help with Fast ForWord, and various other events.  If you would like to be a volunteer, please complete the following information and return to school. 








Name______________________________________________Phone__________________


E-mail address_______________________________________


Home address_____________________________________________________________________�_________________________________________________________________________________


City                                                    State                                          Zip Code





Preferred Days____________________________________________________________


Preferred School:    Primary      Middle        Both  


Preferred Times:___________________________________________________________


I am interested in volunteering for:





AR store__________


Secret Santa________


Classroom volunteer_________


Tutoring________


Other special events_________























The mission of the Minford Local School District is to produce well-balanced graduates who are productive citizens with high moral character, striving toward life-long learning goals.





Highly Qualified Teachers


     The federal law, “No Child Left Behind,” requires that all teachers meet the new federal definition of a “Highly Qualified Teacher” by 2006.  We are pleased to announce that all of Minford’s teachers have already met the standards and are highly qualified.  Parents have the right to request information about the professional qualifications of all their child’s teachers.
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Check out our website for lunch menus, current news, sports,  pictures of school events, teacher news, and much, much  more!


www.minford.k12.oh.us
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Amy O’Dell, Title I Coordinator/Curriculum Supervisor





Education Matters!


The Public Forum, Education Matters! will be hosted by Minford Local School District and will be held in the high school auditeria from 7-9 p.m. on September 29.


The public is invited to attend and participate in the forum where our representatives and candidates will be present.








                     Accelerated Reader Program Continues





The Accelerated Reader Program is a supplemental reading program that was started school-wide in 1999.  Books were purchased through various grants and placed in crates for each classroom in grades K-8.  Students read books, take quizzes on the computer, and earn points to spend in the AR store sponsored by the P.T.O.  Book lists for the Accelerated Reader quizzes are available on the Middle School’s and Primary School’s websites.  For more information, ask your child’s teacher.





Minford Local Schools are Effective


We have received the rating of Effective this year on our District Report Card as determined by the State of Ohio.    Congratulations to all of our students and teachers on this accomplishment.  Ratings are based on indicators assigned by the state, including proficiency and achievement test data, attendance and graduation rates.  








Special Notices





Federal Funding for Special Programs


The Minford Local School District annually makes application and develops programs addressing needs assessment results.   The federal Title programs provide intervention, help to reduce class size, provide a variety of student drug/alcohol and violence prevention programs, teacher professional development, and technology.  Anyone desiring to provide input and/or to ask questions regarding these programs should contact Assistant Superintendent, Glenn Franke at 820-3896 or Title I/Curriculum Supervisor, Amy O’Dell, at 820-4203.





Notice of Non-Discrimination


The Minford Local School District hereby gives notice that it does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, gender, and/or disability in the educational programs and activities operated by the district.  It is the policy of the district that educational programs and activities are provided without regard to race, color, national origin, gender, and/or disability.  The Minford Local School District is an equal employment opportunity employer. 	


To carry out these policy statements, persons and offices as identified herein are hereby appointed and shall be responsible for compliance within designated areas:


Civil Rights Coordinator:  Mr. Glenn A. Franke, Assistant Superintendent, 820-3896


	Title IX Non-discrimination on the basis of  gender


	Title VI Non-discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin


	Section 504 Non-discrimination on the basis of disability





	











Minford P.T.O. News


	The Parent Teacher Orgainzation (PTO) is a group that exists to support the school and teachers to enhance educational opportunities for our children.   The first PTO meeting for the new school year was held on August 31.  An election of officers was held.  The officers for the 2004-05 school year are:


	President:  Tracy Grasso	


Co-Vice Presidents:  Kendra Caldwell, Tanya Thoroughman


Co-Secretaries/Public Relations Coordinators:  Kathy Howard, Mindy Martin


Treasurer:  Norma Shoemaker


Co-Fundraiser Coordinators:  Lori Adams,  Amy Dever


	Easter Eggstravaganza Chairperson, Elaine Martin


	Secret Santa Chairperson, Elaine Martin


	Accelerated Reader Store Chairpersons, Norma Shoemaker, Mindy Martin, 


                                                                             Renee Crabtree


	Teacher Liaisons: Neysa Riffe, Amy O’Dell


	Several parents and teachers attended.   Ideas and suggestions that were discussed will be taken under consideration of the officers.  PTO will focus on two or three goals for this year.  Please watch for announcements from the PTO in the newsletters, newspapers, flyers, or the website.


	





Don’t Forget to save General Mills Box Tops for Education and Campbell Soup Labels for our Schools!














COSI on Wheels Coming to Minford


COSI will be coming to Minford Middle School on September 15 for grades 5-8 to present a demonstration and hands-on science activities for students on Energy.  On September 16, students in grades K-4, will attend a demonstration and participate in hands-on activities on the Space.  This is a program that is sponsored by the PTO and the building principals.  If you are interested in helping with the activities, please contact Tanya Thoroughman, at 776-7711.
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